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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th APR 2005 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Tom Brand 

(Vice Chairman), Graeme Whyte, Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, 
Janet Miller, , Cllr. Jim Tolson & David Paterson (Fife Council).  Members of the public included Ann 
Currie, M Robertson and J Leslie 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 Apologies were received from Cllr. Les Wood. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Jessie 

Cartmell and seconded by Donald Heigh. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Coop grounds update, letter received from Mr Paul Hepburn Facilities Manager The Cooperative 
Society, Robert Owen House Bath St. Glasgow, giving apologies and stating that they are responsible 
for the maintenance of all the surrounding area and locks have been fitted to the bins because of an 
ongoing problem.  Shrub area tidied up and all bins cleaned up, still a possible problem with stealing 
out of the bins by a homeless person, hopefully the locks will help, the external gate is now being 
locked, we will monitor the situation. 
Parking, Madam Chairman attended a meeting on 12/04/05 about Football Parking and was informed 
about A QMH parking issue about an order from the council about putting down Red lines where they 
are responsible, all the Yellow Lines around the Hospital now being official from 1st April.  27 cars were 
abandoned on pavements and grass verges are all ploughed up.  Secretary to write to Police again to 
get the situation clarified. 
Planning Applications, we have had no responses from the council about the objections we have 
submitted, will write to Douglas Sinclair, Chief Executive Fife Council. 
Colliston Road Flooding, no response from the council about this problem, send letter to Brent Vivian 
Fife Council regarding the problem at between 88 & 90 Colliston Road. 
Safety Barriers, to be fitted at Alderston Drive on the Paton St Lane also the barrier on the Paton St 
steps from Adamson Crescent to be repaired.  Dave Paterson Confirmed that they were being dealt 
with. 
Bus Shelter at QMH to be moved to the top of Alderston Drive. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing more to report that was not already covered in 

the agenda.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Locality Letting Plan 
Fife Council Fife’s Doors Open Days 2005 
Fife Council Community Council Funding 2005/06 
Fife Council Renewal of Insurance Policy 
Fife Council West Area Services Committee Minutes &Bulletin 
Fife Community Safer Neighbourhoods, ASBO Strategy 
NHS Notice of Board Meeting 
Fife Constabulary QMH Parking 
Parliamentary Office Invite to City Chambers 08/04/05 
Coop Ground Maintenance & Bin Emptying 
Fife Council WW2 Commemorations 
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Fife Council CC Annual Grant Application 
E Mail Les Park Lodge House 
E Mail Fife Environmental Newsletter 
E Mail Monthly Planning Applications 
 
Correspondence Sent: 
Party Details 
Coop Ground Maintenance & Bin Emptying 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that February Interest not added the balance of the Community 

Council account stood at £2446.33, outstanding. issues were discussed: 
 Planters for the School, to be discussed with Head Teacher. 
 Viewpoint proposed seat available from the council at £414 there are others available from Fife 

Council, Milesmark Depot these will be viewed and a decision made also the ground maintenance 
issue, problem with land ownership. 

 Proposal to erect a Community Council Notice Board, possible costs of £600, to be investigated. 
 Part Funding for skateboard park, this was discussed in detail and figures are to be obtained for the 

next meeting. 
 
7] Council: 
 Issues discussed earlier, other Issues raised included… 

• Pond in Play park Cllr Wood to investigate. 
 

8] Police:   
 No police report 
 
9] AOCB: 

Football Parking, detailed plan of match day park shown to meeting and discussed. 
Litter Gangs could they please pick up all the litter, Dave Paterson to investigate. 
Mini Motor Cycles on pavement, could Police please investigate this problem in our area. 
Kate attended a CC meeting on planning third party rites of appeal, June meeting Constitution to be 
changed. 
Environmental Issue, Non Skid area on New Row, Dumping of works residue on pavement. Dave 
Paterson to investigate 
Gardens being used as a rite of way from Craigmyle St., to Haig Cres., and to Robertson road, vacant 
housing contributing to problem, repairs to fencing would help solve the problem, Cllr Wood to 
investigate. 
Smart Homes questionnaire to be delivered to all residents about forming an association, Bellyeoman 
CC will help them set up.  Also to write to Alex Falconer, Association of Community Councils to have 
the issue added to the associations agenda. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 11th May 2005 at 7.00pm in the 

James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 
 


